
 

 

 
 
 
  

Friday 16th December 2022
Dear Parents, 

Our Christian Value this half term is: 
Peace 

Jesus said ‘Blessed are the peacemakers for they shall be called children of God.’ 
At quiet times, we can feel at peace with God and know that he is there with us. 

He helps us to find ways to make peace with one another when we disagree. 
Jesus said ‘The peace of the Lord be always with you.’ 

Bible Verse 
Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called sons of God. Matthew 5:19 

Celebrating our children: 

 
What Would Jesus Do Awards:  
Honey Bees and Discovery- Ada for showing the 
Christian Value of perseverance. Carrying on and 
coming into school to appear in the nativity when she 
was not feeling too well. 
Atlantis- Felix for using his value of courage to give a 
great performance as Coda the Cow.  
Enterprise- Ella for showing such bravery and getting 
up in front of the whole class to take on a times tables 
challenge!  
Endeavour- Armin for showing the Christian Value of 
perseverance and being bold, working hard with our 
drama.   

Hubbersty Awards: 
EYFS: Tommy 
Year 1: Jake 

Year 2: Emilia 
Year 3: Evie 
Year 4: Bobby 
Year 5: Robyn 
Year 6: Jack 
 

Congratulations to all our Hubbersty winners 

 
Our GRIT Champion: 
Get Ready I am Trying! 
Honey Bees and Discovery Class- 
Atlantis Class- Murphy for working so hard to learn all 
of his Honky Tonky Donkey lines.  

Enterprise Class-  Thomas for getting so stuck in to 
everything we have been doing with a sensible and 
mature attitude.  
Endeavour- Maddie for pushing yourself to take on 
some tricky Transum maths challenges and enjoying 
my rubbish maths jokes! 

December Kindness: 
Honey Bees and Discovery-
Leave a positive message for 
someone to find (Merry 
Christmas) 
Atlantis-  Atlantis 
congratulated each other on 

our roles in the Nativity.  
Enterprise- We have planned new acts of kindness to 
do in 2023! 
Endeavour- We have been looking for something 
positive to say to everyone, finding the good in their 
work. 

 
Christmas Treats: 
We have had a great week with lots of Christmas 
Treats. We have enjoyed Music and Mince Pies, 
Christmas Lunch and of course our party days!  Please 
see our Face book page: 
https://www.facebook.com/people/Hoole-St-
Michael-CE-Primary-School/100087038689973/   
Every class have looked at the poem – ‘T ‘was the 
night before Christmas’ and enjoyed activities based 
on this theme. 
Party Day: The children enjoyed their party food and 
games with their class. The Endeavour  reverse raffle 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Hoole-St-Michael-CE-Primary-School/100087038689973/
https://www.facebook.com/people/Hoole-St-Michael-CE-Primary-School/100087038689973/


 

 
is now infamous and we had some great prizes this 
year from a dish cloth to our usual toilet roll! 

 

 
Father Christmas: Despite his busy schedule, Father 
Christmas managed to visit Hoole St Michael’s to give 
every child a selection box. 

   
Pantomime: The whole school went to the panto on 
Thursday! We were very lucky as we sat on the front 
rows! Some of us got very wet! Arza was a star on 
stage. The look on our children’s faces showed pure 
joy throughout the performance! 

 
 
Please see our NEW monthly Online Safety 
Newsletter on Dojo and Parent Pay. 

  

Coming Soon: Musical Theatre After School Club. 

(EDU BOX) 
Starting Monday 9th January 
2023. Parents will receive more 
information if you filled in an 
‘interest letter.’ 

 
Individual/group lessons in school. (KTB MUSIC) 
Drumming Lessons AVAILABLE! 
Kate now provides 1.1 lessons in school on a 
Wednesday afternoon.  

Please contact KTB directly to arrange your child’s 

tuition via email:   ktbmusic@live.co.uk.  

Church News:  

 
 

Thank you for continuing to read our newsletter. 
We hope it keeps you up to date with everything 

going on at Hoole St Michael

Important dates for your diary! 
Wednesday 4th January: 

 School Opens. 
HAVE A WONDERFUL CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY 

NEW YEAR. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 


